
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 

December 4, 1975 

M I N U T E S 

The meeting of the Grand J u n c t i o n Board of Adjustment was c a l l e d to order at 8:00 
A.M., December 4, 1975, i n the C i t y H a l l Auditorium, by Chairman, Warren Lowe with 
the f o l l o w i n g members present: V i r g i n i a F l a g e r , C e c i l Hobbs, Chuck Wiman, Don 
Henry, B l a i n e Ford, and Chuck Brumbaugh. 

Als o present were: Richard H o l l i n g e r , Chief B u i l d i n g Inspector; and Mr. Charles 
M. Edwards, p e t i t i o n e r . 

V i r g i n i a Flager made a motion to c o r r e c t the minutes of the November 20, 1975, 
meeting to show that C e c i l Hobbs was present and took the a c t i o n which was shown 
as George Randolph's a c t i o n as Mr. Randolph d i d not attend the meeting. The mo­
t i o n was seconded by Don Henry, and the minutes were approved as c o r r e c t e d . 

1. Request f o r a South l o t l i n e setback from 10' to 7 1/2' i n order to add 
an a d d i t i o n f o r bedrooms and a work room. 

Lot 2, Block 2, Viewpoint S u b d i v i s i o n . More commonly known as 617 View 
Poi n t D r i v e . 

P e t i t i o n e r : Charles M. Edwards. 

Warren Lowe read the l e t t e r sent to the Board by Mr. Edwards which requested the 
v a r i a n c e , and reviewed the p l o t p lan submitted by Mr. Edwards. 

V i r g i n i a F l a g e r : Were there any complaints from the neighbors? 

Richard H o l l i n g e r : No, there were no complaints. I don't f e e l that t h i s p a r t i ­
c u l a r encroachment r e s u l t s i n any s e r i o u s encroachment of l i g h t and a i r space 
of the neighbors. 

Don Henry: Is t h i s encroaching on any easements? 

Richard H o l l i n g e r : No there are no easements on the s i d e . 

Don Henry: Would t h i s cover more that t h i r t y percent of the l o t ? 

Richard H o l l i n g e r : The l o t i s of ample s i z e to support t h i s a d d i t i o n . The l o t s 
are very l a r g e i n that area. 

V i r g i n i a Flager made a motion to approve the request. C e c i l Hobbs seconded the 
motion and i t was passed w i t h B l a i n e Ford opposed. 

D i s c u s s i o n f o llowed concerning the g r a n t i n g of a v a r i a n c e f o r people to b u i l d 
c l o s e r to l o t l i n e s than the o r g i n a l b u i l d e r i s allowed to b u i l d . V i r g i n i a Flager 
pointed out that w i t h the cost of buying a new house as opposed to adding on to 
an e x i s t i n g house many people f i n d that adding to t h e i r e x i s t i n g house i s wiser 
and more economical. A l s o , because some b u i l d e r s place houses on l o t s at angles, 
i t makes i t d i f f i c u l t to add to an e x i s t i n g house and stay w i t h i n the setback 
r e g u l a t i o n s . 

B l a i n e Ford made a motion to adjourn, Chuck Wiman seconded i t , and the meeting 
adjourned at 8:20 A.M. 


